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Mr. Jeff DeRouen 
Executive Director 
K en t uck y Pub 1 i c S e r vi c e C o mini s s i o n 
211 Sower Boulevard 
Frankfort, Kentucky 40602-06 15 

E.ON U.S. LLC 
State Regulation and Rates 
220 West Main Street 
PO Box 32010 
Louisville, Kentucky 40232 
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March 26,201 0 

Rick E. Lovekamp 
Manager - Regulatory Affairs 
T 502-627-3780 
F 502-627-3213 
rick.lovekamp@eon-usxom RE: CONSIDERATION OF THE NEW FEDERAL STANDARDS OF 

THE ENERGY INDEPENDENCE AND SECURITY ACT OF 2007 
Administrative Case No. 2008-00408 

Dear Mr. DeRouen: 

Please be advised that Kentucky Utilities Company (“KLJ”) and Louisville Gas 
and Electric Company (“LG&E”) (jointly the “Companies”) are satisfied that 
the record is complete in the above-referenced proceeding. Specifically, the 
Companies’ recommendations regarding the implementation of any of the 
standards of the Energy Independence and Security Act of 2007 (“EISA 2007”) 
have been made known in their responses to data requests and submission of 
testimony in this proceeding. Therefore, the Companies request the 
Commission to issue an order on the issues based upon the record and without a 
hearing. 

KU and LGiPLE believe the effort to address the issues set forth in the document 
titled “Commission Staff Smart Meter and Smart Grid Guidance” attached to 
the February 19, 2010 letter is separate from the EISA 2007 implementation 
issues and should be the primary area of focus for this proceeding going 
forward. 

Should you have any questions, please contact me at your convenience. 

Sincerely, 

Rick E. Lovekamp 

cc: Parties of Record 


